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MISSISSIPPI COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

OFFICIAL MINUTES 

APRIL 24, 2025 

The regular monthly meeting of the Commission on Environmental Quality was held on Thursday, 

April 24, 2025, in-person in the Commission I !earing Room at the offices of the Mississippi Department of 

Environmental Quality, 5 I 5 East Amite Street, Jackson, Mississippi, beginning at 9:00 a.m. 

Commissioners present were: Patrick Johnson, Jr., Brenda Lathan, Kent Parrish, Jr., Chat Phillips, 

Billy VanDevender and Jack Winstead . 

Commissioner John Dane, Ill, was not present. 

Others present were: Chris Wells, Executive Director, Thomas Wallace, Roy Furrh, staff of MDEQ; 

and other staff members and visitors whose names appear elsewhere in these minutes. 

After the meeting was called to order by Chair Patrick Johnson, Mr. Phillips led the invocation, and 

the following business was transacted: 

Approval of Minutes 

On motion made by Ms. Lathan and seconded by Mr. Parrish, the minutes of the March 27, 2025, 

meeting were approved and adopted by the Commission as the Otlicial Minutes. 

Commission Approval of Brownfield Agreement Modification 

Mr. Thomas Wallace recommended that the Commission approve the Brownfield Agreement 

Modification between the Commission and Mclngvale Square, LLC regarding the remediation of the 

brownfield property located at 820 Mclngvale Road, Hernando, Desoto County, Mississippi. The 

administrative record for this environmental response project is referred to as the Mclngvale Square site. 

The proposed site currently operates as a golf course maintenance facility. Soil-vapor sampling indicated the 

presence of volatile organic compounds (VOCs) in soils. Contaminants I ,2-dichloroethane and 1,4-dioxane 

were detected at concentrations greater than the Environmental Protection Agency Vapor Intrusion Screening 

Levels, which is a potential risk for vapor intrusion. Therefore, remediation of the Brownfield Agreement 

Site is necessary. Mclngvale Square, LLC, proposes to excavate and dispose of contaminated soil at the site 

prior to the construction of a new 8,000 square foot structure on the property. Previously, Mclngvale Square, 

LLC, proposed installing a vapor barrier during the construction of the new structure. This was approved by 

the Commission via a Brownfield Agreement at its meeting on October 24, 2024; however, due to 

construction timelines, remedial, and economic considerations, Mclngvale, LLC, is requesting to modify the 

method of remediation in the Corrective Action Plan to excavation. The proposed future land use of the site 

will be mixed-use, single-story structures, and parking. Staff of MDEQ evaluated the Brownfield Agreement 

Modification and believes that, with the conditions and restrictions contained within the Brownfield 

Agreement, the Site will be in compliance with applicable State and Federal laws and standards and will be 

protective of the public health and the environment. Following staff presentation and deliberation, on motion 

made by Mr. Winstead and seconded by Mr. Phillips, the Commission unanimously voted to approve the 

Brownfield Agreement Modification between the Commission and Mclngvale Square, LLC regarding the 

remediation of brownfield property located at 820 Mclngvale Road, Hernando, Desoto County, Mississippi. 

Mr. Wallace also informed the Commission that the City of Natchez submitted a Brownfield 

Revolving Loan Application for $500,000 as part of the cleanup project at the Fry Building Brownfield 

Site. The City of Natchez has several Brownfield projects in motion including the Tracetown Brownfield 

site that the Commission approved for a Brownfield Agreement last month. 

_Lh_i_efing to the Commission on Waters of the State 

Executive Director, Chris Wells, reminded the Commission that proposed water regulations under 

the Mississippi Air and Water Pollution Control Law were released for an extended public comment period 

on January 3, 2025, which culminated with a public hearing on Thursday, April 17, 2025. In addition to the 

public hearing. a question-and-answer session was also held. Based on the verbal and written comments 

received, MDEQ staf
f 

has decided not to bring the regulations before the Commission for finalization at this 












